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Dear Beth Eshelman,
I am angry and I am a feminist but, that is not why I am writ-

ing this letter. I am writing this letter because I believe that all hu-
mans deserve respect. Having been sexually harassed, assaulted,
and raped, I take personal offense to the article “Protecting Your
Right to Harass”. If you have been the victim of violence or just
believe on principle that humans deserve respect I urge you to re-
think the jokes you made in this article. One of the reasons I
choose to come to Clark was because I felt that it was a safe envi-
ronment made up of intelligent students who are relatively not
predjudiced. Students who would not write to tolerate such arti-
cles as the ones you wrote in the last issue of Wheatbread. The oth-
er article you wrote,“Celebrity Quiz”, is also extremely disrespect-
ful and prejudice. Violating someone is not funny. Making jokes
about it not only leads to disrespect it alone is fundamentally dis-
respectful. I cannot urge you enough to think about the power of
your words in shaping the world around you. In the articles “Pro-
tecting You Right to Harass” and “Celebrity Quiz” you reinforce
the idea that people should be judged, discriminated against,
laughed at or violated because of their sex, religion, and sexual ori-
entation.

— Anonymous

Dear Anonymous,
Thank you for writing.  You were the only soul in the entire

community brave enough to take pen to paper and express your
feelings about this controversial piece of satire, “Protecting Your
Right to Harass.”  Apparently there has been great misunder-
standings surrounding the article, misunderstandings so great that
the Sexual Respect Committee decided to take itself out of its
coma and send a letter to the community reinforcing them.

The idea for the article in question (namely, to expose the atti-
tudes of sexism and prejudice by adopting the voice of a person
with those attitudes in order to underscore the callousness and stu-
pidity of them) came from a female staff member, and was then
written by another.  Nobody on the staff of WheatBread, male or
female, feels that anybody has the “right to harass,” nor subscribes
to the views in the body of the piece.  We were counting on the
enormous byline, “By Steve Burns, President, TEP Brotherhood,”
to give away the fact that we were setting up fraternities and their
ilk for some serious asshole-bashing.  TEP, by the way, is a now-
defunct Clark fraternity whom seniors may still remember.

We took a big risk in publishing the piece, because satire is of-
ten too subtle for mainstream audiences, and we are well aware of
the sensitive nature of the issues raised in the article.  We talked it
over many times, from many different angles, and we agreed that
the Clark audience was sophisticated enough to understand the
mildly-disguised social statement being made. Just in case, howev-
er, we took several extra steps to make sure people knew that there
was “more than meets the eye” to it, including putting a blatantly
self-contradictory headline over it (nobody who believes sexual
misconduct is Ok would describe it as “harassment,” since that
word is intrinsically derogatory toward the behavior in question).

We are truly sorry for any emotional trauma caused by the arti-
cle, but we do not apologize for publishing it. We hope in the fu-
ture that the groups who are responsible for raising awareness of
these issues, and Clark citizens like you, dear Anonymous, will rec-
ognize who are the friends and the foes in this struggle, and per-
haps fewer of the good guys will get taken down in “friendly fire.”
In the meantime, let’s turn our attention to the real bad guys, the
people with the attitudes portrayed in the article. —RM •
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